St. Mary’s Parish Pastoral Council 

Minutes

September 13, 2016

I. Opening prayer- Brenda McCoy

II. Minutes- May minutes approved by e-mail process

III. In attendance- Ruth Sinnes, Linda Harsh, Paul Myers, Jim Myers, Denise Dillman, Jason Winterrowd, Max Litke, Vern Rosenbeck, Haley Maher (representing GLORY), Ann Kolb, Brenda McCoy, and Fr. Ken Baker

    Absent- Fr. John White, Craig Hensley, Josh Riffle, Amanda Cleere

IV. Pastor’s report- Fr. Ken Baker introduced himself and explained the scope and limits of his administrative duties while Fr. White is on sabbatical. All council members introduced themselves, as well. 

V. Organizational reports

A. GLORY
Haley Maher, representing GLORY youth group, informed council of the recent past and upcoming events of the group. Among them are: 1. The summer JEDI meeting in which plans for the year were made and Valerie Myer’s appointment as the newest JEDI leader 2. Game night will remain on the first Wednesday of the month from 6:30-7:00 pm 3. Curriculum for this year will be T3 Bible Study by Mark Hart 4. Upcoming events include the Illumination Festival, Saturday, Sept. 17 at the fairgrounds and on Sept. 18,  a car wash at Sargenti’s Superwash on Martin Street 5. The month of October starts the Right to Life events for the group. 6. The junior high will be using the Chosen curriculum this year; about 20-22 students will be attending.

B. Rosary Altar Society
Linda Harsh, the new RAS representative, reported on this year’s officers for the group. The First Friday coffees will continue after 1st Friday morning Masses. On Monday, September 19, there will be a salad and dessert carry-in for the year’s first meeting. Meetings occur the third Monday of every month, September through May. The RAS is looking for donations for the annual bazaar. The bazaar includes a raffle, luncheon, cinnamon rolls, and a bakery section.

C. Knights of Columbus
Max Litke reported for the knights that the first fish fry of the year would be Friday, September 16. The fish fries will occur every Friday through Lent this year.

D. Board of Trustees
Vern Rosenbeck reported for the board: 1. Over the summer, Brenda McCoy was employed as the 5-8 grades’ language arts and social studies teacher for St. Mary’s School. 2. All windows have been replaced in the school. Although the wrong colored panels were installed, Wissman Door Sales will replace all panels with the corrected color panel. 3. The school is looking for someone to do a re-design of the website. Suggestions were given as to possible folks who could re-design the site at a minimal cost. 4. A date is being looked into on which to recognize John and Joy Marchal for all their dedication and hard work in regard to St. Mary’s School. 5. Susan Kreusch has been voted to the school board as a non-voting member; she is acting as treasurer for the group. 6. The school currently has 81 students enrolled, K-8. 7. Earlier in the summer, the EPA did testing in the school and as yet, there has been no word as to the results. 8. On August 29, the school held a successful open house and ice cream social to celebrate the opening of the school year.

VI. Council Reports

A. Finance Commission
Per Paul Myers:  2016 Year End results – The operating results for the year came out well. We had favorable spending due to good weather in the area of utilities and snow removal. Some of the Steubenville Retreat expenses will fall in the next fiscal year due to the timing of the event. On the capital section, we made the first installment to finish the installation of the new windows for the rest of the school. This is being funded through the One Faith One Hope One Love campaign, as well as bequests that have come in the last 18 months.

2017 Budget – We kept the collection budget the same. Some dollars were added over the prior year budget for building expense, which will help cover the ceiling repairs. We have a small contingency amount built into the budget to cover other emergencies. On the capital side, we have budgeted the rest of the school window payment. We are also project $9,000 to $10,000 every six months from the One Faith One Hope One Love campaign. In light of the window project, we have an investment budget that has a net loss for the capital spending.
B. Education Commission
Per Ann Kolb: New officers were voted in. They are: Chair- Liz Snyder, Vice-chair- Ginny Metzger, Secretary- Beth Arnold; Vern Rosenbeck and Ann Kolb will share the Education Commission rep position.

VII. Old Business

A. Officer elections were held for the 2016-2017 year. The new chair for the Parish Pastoral Council is Jason Winterrowd. Vice-chair is Josh Riffle, and secretary is Ruth Sinnes. 

VIII.  New Business
The parish brunch schedule for this year is as follows: October 30- PPC/Ed. Commission/Finance Commission will sponsor, February 26- PSR/GLORY will sponsor, April 30- RAS and K of C will sponsor

A discussion ensued regarding reverence for the Host by non-Catholics attending Mass who are unfamiliar with Communion protocol. 

The next meeting will be Tuesday, October 11, 2016. 

Max Litke will say the opening prayer.

Jim Myers will say the closing prayer.

IX. Closing Prayer- Jason Winterrowd

Respectfully submitted, 

Brenda L McCoy
